
Alvord ISD 
SHAC Committee Meeting  

Location:  AMS Conference Room 
12-1-22 @ 4pm 

 
 
Minutes: 
 
 All members are present 

 Report on Covid cases- - - Andrea 
o 2 cases since the last SHAC meeting and none currently 

 
 

 Report on Immunizations- - -Isela for Elementary & Andrea for MS & HS 
o AES-Waiting on 1 student to turn in an exemption form 
o AMS-100% 
o AHS-100% (Have 1 coming up this spring who will be due to update their 

exemption form) 
o Will submit the yearly required report to Texas Department of State Health 

Services by Dec 9, 2022 

 
 

 Report on Screenings- - - Andrea 
o Will be performing our required screenings December 13, 14, & 15 
o HVA on all PK, K, 1, 3, 5, 7 & all new students to the district 
o Spinal on all 5 & 7 girls and 8th grade boys 

 
 

 AEDs- - - Andrea 
o School board approved a budget amendment to replace all of our old AEDs and 

to also add 5 new AEDs 
o Will also purchase 1 for the SRO to carry 
o Would like to purchase the Philips Heartsmart Onsite model. We currently have 1 

at the Elementary. The company has a “stop ship” on them now and should be 
able to get them by January. This model is very simple and easy to operate. 

o The new SRO will also be carrying one in his police vehicle. 

 
 

 Narcan- - - Andrea 
o We don’t need a Rx. We would need to have a standing order to administer “as 

needed” just like with the EpiPen 
o Pharmacies in Texas are able to dispense Narcan if they have applied for a 

standing order and taken a 1 hour course. 
o Cost is between $45-$65 for a 2 dose box. Would need to order 1 for each 

campus and 1 for the SRO and 1 for the trainer (5 total for a total of $225-
$325). 

o Add to student handbook for next year 
o Would need to train employees with CPR like we do with EpiPens 
o Not subject to criminal liability if acting in good faith with reasonable suspicion 
o Need to have a standard in place instructing staff on when and how to administer 



o Will work on a written standard and an addition to the student handbook for next 
year 

o We can add this to our standing orders for next year 
o Administration voiced concern about the safety of the administration, parents 

being upset if we assumed that their student was taking an opioid and the 
perception of the school district if we implemented this 

o Will talk to the administration during one of their admin meetings to inform them 
about the details to get their thoughts on continuing with this option 

 
 

 Next Meeting tentatively scheduled for February 28 or March 1 

 
 

 Adjourn  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


